Sargent Central Public School 575 5th St. SW Forman, ND 58032



(p) 701-724-3205 (f) 701-724-3559 www.sargent.k12.nd.us

3-8-19

Dear Mr. Matt Fetsch,

With family members that have watched State B Tournaments since the 1970s in attendance at the State B Girls Basketball Tournament held in Grand Forks on February 28th through March 2nd, I heard nothing but positive praise regarding the Betty Engelstad Arena. From the introduction of players with the lights/sound to the proximity of the fans to the court, loud and energetic student sections filled on both ends, a classic and memorable Class B atmosphere was created.

It is my hope that the Betty Engelstad Arena continues to be utilized extensively for future state basketball events as I have not heard this much positive praise regarding a state tournament facility in a long long time.

Thanks,

Daniel Warcken Superintendent

